S4 Exam Preparation Leave Arrangements 2015
Dear Parent/Carer, 
This school session our young people are engaging in the second year of the new National 4 and National 5 examinations. 
The SQA Exam diet for S4 in 2015 runs from Tuesday 28/04/2015.  Previous arrangements for exam preparation leave were reviewed after consultation with students and parents to try to best accommodate the mix of levels and assessment requirements for all pupils. The fact that National 4 and National 3 courses do not have a final external exam means that pupils following only National 3 and 4 courses do not need what was previously referred to as “study leave” while young people studying a mix of Nat 5 [with external exam] and Nat 4 [with no external exam] would need less exam preparation time.
Students who have 4 or more National 5 exams have exam preparation leave starting on Monday 28th April [last day in school is Friday 24th April]. They are expected to return to school on Tuesday 26th May to resume work following their S4 timetable but will begin work at the next level of study. S4 pupils who have National 5 exams after that date will be entitled to one preparation day the day before exams as well as being off timetable on the day of the exam. The new S5 timetable is scheduled to start on Monday 8th June.
Students who have 1, 2 or 3 National 5 Exams will have preparation leave from Monday 27th April to Wednesday 5th May and will be expected to return to classes on Friday 8th May and will begin work at the next level of study. S4 pupils who have National 5 exams after that date will be entitled to one preparation day the day before exams as well as being off timetable on the day of the exam. The new S5 timetable is scheduled to start on Monday 8th June.

Students who have no National 5 exams will have preparation leave for their return in S5 from Monday 27th April and will return to a full timetable on Friday 8th May, beginning work at the next level of study. Departments will set tasks and work for during this preparation time. The new S5 timetable is scheduled to start on Monday 8th June.

For students who do not wish to take time out of school for preparation leave, normal classes will be available in the subject departments they would normally visit and they should follow a normal timetable. Those pupils should register in class at Period 1 each day in the normal way and should attend subject departments as normal throughout the day. They will be offered support in their studies and will follow coursework in preparation for S5.
Throughout the exam period, any pupil coming in to school for any reason [whether for exams, classwork or study support] must be in full school uniform. Please ensure that, if your child is not attending school on any given day, they do not arrive at the school to “hang about”. They should only be in the vicinity of the school for school business.
Parents or carers who are not clear about these arrangements, or who wish to raise an individual concern regarding their child, should contact their Pastoral Care Teacher or the Depute Head for S4, Miss Leyden.
Yours faithfully,

Laurie Byrne, Head Teacher.

